Background
According to feedback, people like having updates ahead of time and like selecting updates for more in depth discussion.
We have collected updates from HPCDP staff, and placed them in this SurveyMonkey survey. Please read/review the updates and let us know, using the questions in the survey, what specifics you'd like to have more substantive conversation about during the September TA call.
During the call, we will have time for 45 minutes of updates. The final 15 minutes of the call will be for Open Forum (questions and thoughts about any of the other updates) and One Good Thing.
Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions (april.l.rautio@state.or.us)

2013 Oregon County Tobacco Fact Sheets

2013 Oregon County Tobacco Fact Sheets:

These county-specific one page fact sheets are updated every 2 years when new county-level data are available. We plan to release the latest versions in early 2013 with expanded county-specific content. The current Fact Sheets can be found here: http://public.health.oregon.gov/PreventionWellness/TobaccoPrevention/Pages/countyfacts.aspx. If you are interested in giving feedback on mock ups, please speak with your CLHO Chronic Disease representative, or with your county liaison. This is on the September 6th CLHO Chronic Disease meeting agenda.

	nty liaison. This is on the September 6th CLHO Chronic Disease meeting agenda.
Con	tact: your liaison or Stacey Schubert at stacey.s.schubert@state.or.us or 971-673-1099
1. P	lease let us know if you would like more information about this update.
0	I'd like to hear more about this update during the call
0	I'd like to hear more about this update from my Liaison
0	I don't need any further information on this update at this time

Adult survey data from BRFSS

Adult survey data from BRFSS is undergoing a change: Risk factor and chronic disease prevalence data among adults is collected using the Behavioral Risk Factor Surveillance System (BRFSS). The CDC defines how the states will handle this survey, including how the data are to be weighted to be representative. In 2011 the CDC is changing to a new weighting method, which will affect some estimates quite a bit. Because the new methods are thought to be more representative, Oregon has decided to use them when analyzing 2010 data. The Public Health Division is developing messaging around Oregon's 2010 BRFSS estimates. The materials are currently in draft form. In a nutshell, 2010 cannot be compared with earlier years of data.

The updated county estimates that will begin coming out in early 2013 will not use this new weighting method, because those data points combine 2008–2011, and the earlier years can't have the new method applied to them.

•
The updated race estimates that will begin coming out in mid-2013 will use this new weighting method, because those data points combine 2010 and 2011, both of which can have the new method applied.
Contact: your liaison or Stacey Schubert at stacey.s.schubert@state.or.us or 971-673-1099
2. Please let us know if you would like more information about this update.
C I'd like to hear more about this update during the call
O I'd like to hear more about this update from my Liaison
C I don't need any further information on this update at this time

Living Well Business Plan

Living Well Business Plan:

HPCDP staff have been working with a contractor to develop a business plan to guide OHA in ensuring the long-term sustainability of Living Well/Tomando Control program delivery and financing in Oregon. The heart of the plan is a model for program delivery and financing that involves a public/private partnership between OHA and a business entity that will facilitate payments, ensure workshop delivery capacity, track data and outcomes, market the program and secure purchasers, ensure program fidelity, support program providers, and provide a single point for statewide contracting with local delivery network partners and broker services to purchasers. Further discussion about implementation plans will be an agenda item on the quarterly Living Well Network call on October 10.

See http://public.health.oregon.gov/DiseasesConditions/ChronicDisease/LivingWell/Pages/network.aspx#agendas for meeting details.
Contact: Laura Saddler, laura.c.saddler@state.or.us or 971-673-0987
3. Please let us know if you would like more information about this update.
C I'd like to hear more about this update during the call
C I'd like to hear more about this update from my Liaison
C I don't need any further information on this update at this time

Living Well Leader & Master Trainer Update

Living Well Leader & Master Trainer Update:

Stanford plans to release an updated CDSMP book and curriculum in fall 2012 and all Living Well leaders and master trainers will need to participate in a training update event within a year of that release date. Master trainers will by participate in an on-line webinar, and leaders will participate in a one-day training update. Licensed organizations can continue to offer workshops using the existing curriculum until fall 2013, but after that date must use the new curriculum. OHA/DHS is closely following the new requirements, and is working with Oregon's licensed organizations and trainers to coordinate training updates across the state.

licensed organizations and trainers to coordinate training updates across the state.
For more information see http://public.health.oregon.gov/DiseasesConditions/ChronicDisease/LivingWell/Pages/StanfordCurriculumUpdate.aspx.
Contact: Susan Miles, susan.m.miles@state.or.us or 971-673-1004
4. Please let us know if you would like more information about this update.
C I'd like to hear more about this update during the call
C I'd like to hear more about this update from my Liaison
C I don't need any further information on this update at this time

Wellness@Work

W@W: On August 2nd the Governor released an Executive Order that calls for all state agencies to take their properties tobacco-free. This policy will be phased in with wholly state owned and operated properties tobacco-free by January 2013 and shared or leased property campuses by July 2013. The policy will prohibit the use of tobacco products at all times in all interior and exterior spaces, including parking lots. This update will provide grantees an opportunity to ask questions about the Executive Order and implementation process.

P	Please let us know if you would like more information about this update
	I'd like to hear more about this update during the call
	I'd like to hear more about this update from my Liaison
	I don't need any further information on this update at this time